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Meeting Minutes


Participants: Gigi Garza, Monica Gaines, Elaine Bradley, Victoria Washington, Shannon Mitchell, Sue Gough, 


1. PDSA Cycle #1
· Team Charter – Act stage
Gaylotta review the Team Charter up to the Act Stage. She shared the results of the January survey to the community-based residents regarding the home visiting presentation. There were two respondents, and both indicated that they had not made a home visiting referral. One indicated that their attending was not familiar with the program and would not let make the referral and the other felt they did not have enough knowledge to make the referral.
· Test to be tested on a wider scale
     The team felt that too much time had lapsed between the October presentation and the January survey. There was consensus for doing a follow-up presentation with the residents.
· Establishing future plans
Dr. Custer has given us the date of April 24 for the second presentation. The team discussed strategies for greater impact and to enhance the retention of the information. The agreed upon strategy was to have a short PPT for an overview then a panel presentation with home visitors and parents followed by Q&A. Given the current restrictions it is assumed that this will be a virtual meeting. Gaylotta was not certain of the amount of time we would have on the agenda and suggested that we may have 20-30 minutes given what was allotted in for the October presentation. At this point there will be four programs on the panel, EHS, PAT, MIPH & HFA (NFP does not currently serve out-Wayne County). The logistics of our participation in their conference call will be worked out at the next CQI team meeting.

There will be a follow-up survey in June to determine if this strategy had greater impact and encouraged referrals.



2. PDSA Cycle #2 
Born Ready Partnership. Gaylotta shared the description Partnership pilot. Indicating that would be our work for Cycle #2. She shared that the Western Wayne Health Center- Inkster will be the location for the on-site placement of home visiting programs on a rotational basis. She has met with Lisa Rutledge, Community Relations Manager at the clinic about the logistics. The coordination of the community-based residents and that of the home visitors will be complicated but doable. What she wants to do is to make certain that both the OBGYN and Pediatric residents have an opportunity to work with the home visitor on site. The challenge is that they are not at the clinic at the same time. 
· Anticipated launch date –July 2020
This is when a new round of residents will start their placement.
· Process improvement area
Increase the number of patients referred to home visiting programs by physicians.
· AIM statement (Rough draft)
To facilitate home visiting referrals by physicians and up to an 48 hour follow-up by home visitors resulting in a 10% enrollment of all referred patients by September 30.

3. Meeting Schedule—2rd Friday of the month, 1:00 -3:00
Next meeting-April 10th



